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February 22, 2024 
 
 
 
TO: 
Mindy.Nguyen@lacity.org 
 
 
The following motion was passed by the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council at the 
February 20, 2024 Monthly Board Meeting: 
 

Whereas, the City of Los Angeles is planning to make major changes to the Construction Noise 
and Vibration thresholds and Methodology for CEQA (California Environmental Quality Act) 
analysis; 

Whereas, we are concerned that the proposal is to weaken the protections from excessive noise 
for all areas of the city, including the much less developed hillside areas, on the argument that 
Los Angeles is an “urban environment” and that residents are “used to temporary construction 
noise;” 

Whereas, the process has been rushed and has excluded meaningful public input; 
Whereas, the City has developed a pattern and practice of rushing and keeping major projects 
such as this out of the public eye; 

Whereas, the City’s technical advisory panel lacked independent scientific experts on health and 
annoyance; 

Whereas, the fundamental rationale for the update (to make CEQA case approval easier for the 
City) is flawed and unsupported by evidence; 

Whereas, daytime noise limits are essential to protect all people, including shift workers; 

Whereas, lower income and vulnerable communities typically live in older housing which is 
much less resistant to external noise than new and recently constructed housing, thus the City’s 
reliance on existing, newer building codes to mitigate noise is discriminatory because these 
more recent codes only apply to newer and more recent construction (of which 
approximately 90%  is market rate housing) and not to those who live in older housing that is not 
nearly as insulated against external noise as newer buildings; 

 

 



 

 

Whereas, the City and State have articulated standards for the protection of biological diversity 
and wildlife, the evaluation of noise impacts on wildlife, as well as domestic pets, is not included 
and should be, and 

Whereas, the use of Leq as a measurement standard hides disturbing noise levels because it 
averages out the total noise levels during an entire day so there may be extremely high noise 
levels that are disturbing for a short period of time, but if it is reasonably quiet the rest of the 
day, then the Leq number can be low; 

Whereas, the carefully researched letter of opposition submitted by the Bel Air/Beverly Crest 
Neighborhood Council is incorporated herein by reference; and 

Whereas, the entire process is based on faulty logic about current environmental conditions and 
human adaptation to them, is derived from a highly questionable process of having developer’s 
consultants guide the revision, and is plagued by a lack of reference to peer-reviewed scientific 
literature. 

Therefore Be It Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council urgently requests that 
the City’s current draft of the CEQA Thresholds Related to Construction Noise and Vibration 
changes be withdrawn and the process started again with a citizen advisory panel and a 
technical advisory panel that is free from financial conflicts of interest. 

 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

 

Doug Epperhart, President  
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
 
cc: 
councilmember.mcosker@lacity.org 
pamela.thornton@lacity.org 
 


















